WPCA Special Meeting
April 13, 2018
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Bill Griffin, Ken Russell, Bud Phelps
Absent: Dick Hrinak
Guest: Rita, Norb
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Special meeting of the WPCA at 7:10pm.
Secretary’s report:  Ken Russell made a motion to accept the minutes of the March meeting. The motion was seconded by Will Szestakow. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out the report for each account. 
The reserve account reflects the change to the account for the month. 
The sewer account shows the payments made and deposits for the month. 

The benefit assessment aging account shows the delinquent items as of April.
The user fee report shows the transactions for the month. 
The user fee budget shows the overall accounts and there standing for the year to date.
The user fee aging summary are the delinquent items on user fees.  
Will made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Ken seconded the motion, the motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0

Maintenance Report: One generator may need maintenance if a past problem reappears.

There are three grinder pumps in the inventory.   
Chairman’s Report: A firm redoing the Four Mile River bridge on Rt. 1256 for the state has asked for drawings of our lines going over the bridge. They require a PDF format, which WPCA does not have. 

Will gave his monthly report on bioxide. The usage was up from the last report.  
There was discussion on an automated system for dispersing the bioxide into the system.     
Norb: Norb discussed the need for the public hearing on 3North Rd. Set a date for the public hearing at the next meeting, which is May 10th.
Old Business: Rich asked that Bill P and Dick work on the update to the pamphlet for new home owners, 

for the next meeting. 
The electric bill rate came up for discussion. They will review some of the past billings.
New Business: 
The budget for July 2018 to June 2019 was discussed. Each category was reviewed. Adjustments were made to several accounts. A discussion on the user fee, in regards to the additional liquid material needed for the new equipment added to the sewer system. The user fee will remain at $350.00 per property. 
Motion: Will made a motion to accept the WPCA budget for the period of July 2018 June 2019. The motion was seconded by Ken, the motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
